
 

 

 

  

 KEEPING OUR CONNECTIONS – UPDATE 8 

 

 

Monday August 17 2020 

Dear Community, 

As we begin Week 6 of Term 3 and the third week of Stage 4 lockdown throughout Melbourne, I would 

like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the work that our parents, guardians & grandparents are 

doing, keeping the children of St. Paul’s learning safely at home. 

At this unprecedented of times in our world’s history, it is the family which provides consistency, support 

and above all else love, to the children of our world. Young minds find it difficult to comprehend what is 

going on around them at home, in their family, in their local & wider communities and in the news from 

around the world.   

Our children are wondering why: 

 they can’t visit family & friends 

 they can’t be at school 

 Mum, Dad, Grandma or Grandpa are ‘teaching’ them  

 people at home are angry, sad, frustrated & depressed  

 some family members have lost their jobs 

 they can’t participate in their normal after-school & weekend activities  

 a virus is making people very sick and killing people 

As the adults in our children’s lives we can provide some of the answers to their questions & wonderings 

but not all the answers, because many we have no explanation or answer for. In seeking to answer or 

explain, the greatest reassurance we can give our children is that we don’t always have the answer but 

we do love them and we are here to look after them & protect them. 
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When the answers are not there for us as adults or for our children, it becomes so much harder to move 

forward with a sense of understanding & hope. It is at times like these that our faith becomes so much 

more important; that, as hard as it may seem, we need to place our trust in God. Australia’s first saint, 

Mary MacKillop, would always encourage all whom she met, to “Trust in God” – easy to say, harder to do 

- when so much seems against us. It’s ok to tell your children that you don’t have the answers, that you 

don’t know why and that you don’t know when things will change for the better. It’s very much okay 

though, to encourage your children to have hope, that God will look after us, that we are in this time 

together and that an end to all our challenges will come.  

In acknowledging that things are extremely difficult for all of us right now, I would like to share with you 

a short piece of prose, which a friend shared with me last week; it is a reminder that someone is always 

worse off than we are, 

Your terrible job is the dream of the unemployed. 

Your house is the dream of the homeless. 

Your smile is the dream of the depressed. 

Your health is the dream of those who are ill. 

Don't let difficult times make you forget your blessings. 

 

As in my previous ‘Keeping our Connections’, I remind you that: 

 together we continue to meet this unprecedented changes in our lives - at home, at school & at 

work - and we will come through this together.  

 your children will continue to develop their independence, resilience & ability to cope with 

change and we should all be very proud of them.  

 as parents, guardians & teachers, our role as the educators in the children’s lives has never been 

more challenging yet vital; they continue to look to us for guidance, support & motivation in learning in 

new & different ways. And we need to continue to do our best to be there for them - guiding, supporting 

& motivating them on their learning journey. 

 our staff team continue going ‘over & above’ in their work, to ensure the children have remained 

connected to and interested in their learning.  

I leave you with a prayer which I pray often and in those times when life becomes challenging, 

 



 

 

Please stay safe, look after yourself & your loved ones and listen to the advice that our local health experts 

are giving us. 

Denis. 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal  

 

SICK CHILDREN & COVID-19 TESTING 

If your child is unwell please do not send them to school. At this time of the year we can expect children 

to have coughs, sneezes, upset tummies & fevers; if your child has symptoms, no matter how small or 

mild, consider having them COVD tested and keep them at home until they are completely recovered. If 

your children, yourself or a family member who live in the your household,  go to the doctor or a testing 

site for a COVID-19 test, please remain at home and keep your children at home until you receive the test 

results. 

 

FACE MASKS MANDATORY ACROSS VICTORIA 

As face masks are now mandatory across Victoria. No person 12 years old and over will be permitted on 

the school site without a mask. 

 

DROP OFF & PICK UP  

Drop off & pick up arrangements will continue as normal, with parents & guardians asked to remain in 

their vehicles.  Once you have parked your car, please direct your children to the closest crossing.  



 

 

BEFORE SCHOOL & AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

The OSHC (Before & After School Care) Program is continuing to operate as usual in the morning Monday 

to Friday and in the afternoon Monday to Thursday. Parents & guardians must register their children for 

the program by ringing Ms Sogna Tenace on 0450 451 909.  

 

 Monday August 17 2020 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers, 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with 

Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with 

Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about 

supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability 

Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

 year of schooling 

 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, 

substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

 formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational 

outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly 

for the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 

process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 

student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All 

information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal 

information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy 

Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 
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